

This update is a follow-up to a series of bulletins (from August 17, September 8 & 28, and December 4, 2017) to inform Hornby Island Fire Rescue, HIRRA and the Hornby Island community about the Hornby Island Fire Hall project.

We are excited to say that we are 90% moved in to the new hall and operational, with a few remaining items to be finalized over the next couple of weeks.

## Status of final items:

- Remediation of the leak at the overhead doors with epoxy coating system. Completed
- All trucks are fully in service and are located in the new fire hall. Completed
- Moisture monitoring equipment is installed and collecting data. We are awaiting data analysis from the monitoring company.
- Response gear, kitchen items, benches, laundry machines have been moved over by our volunteers. A few more items, which won't affect day to day operations, will be moved in the next couple of weeks.

We appreciate everyone's patience and understanding as we work through these final details.

Season's Greetings to all! Stay tuned for details regarding the fire hall grand opening celebration.



## For more information:

**Contact James Bast, Manager of Fire Services** at 250-334-6044 or jbast@comoxvalleyrd.ca









